
Statement as to why no Job Impact Statement is Necessary 
 
A Job Impact Statement is not required because the proposal will not have any impact on 
jobs or employment opportunities. The proposal updates the application, approval and denial 
process for disability benefits, improves grammar and readability of the regulations, and 
brings them in line with existing statutory requirements and procedures. 


